Official Statement

2025 21 August

In response to reports circulating in certain media outlets and online platforms
regarding an alleged data leak Uzbekistan Airways, we deem it necessary to issue
the following official statement:

At present, there have been no confirmed incidents of unauthorized access to our
information systems or any compromise of personal data belonging to passengers or
employees. All infrastructure is operating in normal mode.

The examples cited in some publications as supposed proof of a leak are inaccurate
and do not reflect reality. The data mentioned in these materials bear no relation to
our information systems and, according to preliminary assessments, may have been
artificially generated or manipulated to create a false impression of an incident.

Nevertheless, in accordance with standard protocols for responding to information
security threats, an internal review has been launched following the appearance of
the mentioned publications. The findings will be used to further assess the current
level of security, despite the absence of any evidence of a breach.

We kindly request that media representatives and users of online platforms refrain
from disseminating unverified information that may mislead the public and damage
the airline’s business reputation.



